
 

 

  

Guidance for Restarting Medicaid/NJ FamilyCare Eligibility Reviews 
 

  
  

The Family Institute wants to give you and your family guidance on how to maintain 
health insurance coverage now that Medicaid/NJ FamilyCare beneficiary eligibility 
renewals are restarting. 

Medicaid/NJ FamilyCare is dedicated to ensuring continuous coverage for all 
beneficiaries. Following the pause on Medicaid/NJ FamilyCare eligibility renewals during 
the public health emergency, renewals are now being reinstated. Between April 1, 2023 
and March 31, 2024, Medicaid/NJ FamilyCare will initiate renewal processes by mailing 
notifications to all members within this timeframe. Subsequently, members should 
anticipate an annual renewal requirement going forward. 

There is an exception to the requirement that everyone who has NJ 
FamilyCare/Medicaid will have to do a Medicaid redetermination: Individuals who 
currently receive Supplemental Security Income (SSI) and Medicaid will not 
receive a Medicaid redetermination application. However, it is possible that 
individuals who receive SSI could receive a redetermination notice from Social Security. 
Therefore, it is important to respond promptly if Social Security sends a letter requiring a 
redetermination.   

For more information about the unwinding, visit www.nj.gov/staycoverednj/. To ask a 
question, please email DMAHS.CommunityCollab@dhs.nj.gov. 

 

  

 

 

  

You are encouraged to share this information with others who may also be interested. However, if 
you are forwarding this, please delete the "unsubscribe" link at the bottom of this email. If you do 
not remove the "unsubscribe" option and a person who receives your forwarded email clicks 
"unsubscribe," it would result in your name being removed from our distribution list. 
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